

March 11, 2024

Ambassador Georgi Panayotov Embassy of the Republic of Bulgaria 1621 22nd Street NW Dimitar Peshev Plaza Washington, D.C. 20008

Dear Ambassador Panayotov,

It is my pleasure to inform you that Carol Quillen, president of the National Trust for Historic Preservation, has appointed you to serve a three-year term, extending through March 2027, on the Advisory Council of the President Woodrow Wilson House, a National Trust Historic Site in Washington, D.C.

The National Trust has been at the forefront of efforts to preserve our nation's cultural heritage since 1949, when it was chartered by Congress to "receive donations of sites, buildings and objects significant in American history and culture, to preserve and administer them for public benefit..." Since 1963, the National Trust has opened the doors of the President Woodrow Wilson House to the public, examining the impact of his consequential presidency and, more recently, taking an honest appraisal of Wilson's triumphs and shortcomings. Today, we are proud to steward this site as a vibrant community resource and a model of preservation and presentation of collections.

Your acceptance of this appointment as a member of the Advisory Council is also an important part of a dynamic future for the Woodrow Wilson House. Across our portfolio, these councils provide critical guidance and support, particularly in building financial self-sufficiency and developing impactful programming. Thank you for committing to the celebration and stewardship of our country's cultural heritage in your service on the President Woodrow Wilson House Advisory Council.

With warmest regards,

Omar Eaton-Martinez

Senior Vice President for Historic Sites

Cc: Carol Quillen, President & CEO

Elizabeth Karcher, Executive Director of the President Woodrow Wilson House Cosby Hunt, Chair of the President Woodrow Wilson House Advisory Council